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CAMEO Board meeting
Thursday, January 25, 2024

ZOOM

Meeting began at 7:04pm; all board members were present along with Rosemary Spatafora.
President Barb Lusk stated that the December Holiday Pot Luck went well. Cheryl Cawley suggested we have
games next time; she will organize.

VP Membership Bonny Heintzel reported that we now have 49 members. Janice Bartus resigned from the guild.
We need to revise the membership form to state that we do not refund dues (although this person did not ask for a
refund).
Bonnie will update the Roster to include all the new members and email that to the guild. Lynda Draudt offered to
print the revised roster for M. Crum who does not have internet or a cell phone.

VP Scheduler Cheryl Cawley has added Janet Steele to next year’s speaker list. It will be a Trunk Show with a
possible workshop.

Guild member Theresa Neilsen offered to head the 30 Year Anniversary events.

Rosemary Spatafora (Education Committee) reported that the Royal Oak Public Library has two separate
months available to mount a guild display. The board decided to use the entrance display case (which can be
locked) for mini quilts to be displayed during October 2024.

ZOOM issues at January’s meeting:
The Board discussed possible causes and solutions to the ZOOM display. Barb Lusk will research and talk to the
church pastor.

Rosemary will no longer be handling ZOOM for the guild meetings.

Laurie Johnson is liaison for Charity DAY; Jean Schlegelmann is liaison for Charity COMMITTEE.

VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg reported that February’s Whistlestop will have four stations to demonstrate
four Underground Railroad Blocks. Barb Lusk, Linda Wallace, Jean Schlegelmann and Carole Gilbert each will
demo a block:
Carpenter’s Wheel, Wagon Wheel, Crossroads and Drunkard’s Path.

On Charity Day, Saturday, Feb. 17 the participants will be sewing pillowcases, burp cloths and quilt kits.

Sharon is trying to confirm March’s speaker Wanda Moon. The Saturday workshop in March 2024 will be for
National Quilting Day. April’s speaker is Denise Olsen, a quilt pattern maker. May’s speaker is Lucinda Herring
who will lecture on rescue quilts.
Sharon has  a photo of the raffle quilt, which has been uploaded to the CAMEO website and put on our facebook
page.
The Spring 2024 Retreat form is on the website and will be emailed to the membership.
Sharon says there will be no quilt show in 2024.
Louise McCormick-Glazer and Theresa Neilsen volunteered for the Nominations and Elections Committee.

Barb should be monitoring the CAMEO gmail. Email for the guild president flows into her personal email
account. Janeen will double check.
Use jlsharpe@outlook.net for Janeen’s email address and delete all others.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Johnson - Recording Secretary



                   CAMEO Quilters Guild                   Registration No. _____ 
   Retreat Registration Form – Lions Bear Lake Camp         Member ____ 

           April 11-14, 2024        Non-Member ____               
Name _________________________________________________________________________ 
Address _____________________________City, St, and Zip _____________________________ 
Telephone #: Home ______________________       Cell#_________________________________ 
Email Address __________________________________________________________________ 
Emergency Contact Person ______________________   Telephone # ______________________ 
Special Dietary Needs___________________________________________________________ 
 
Cabin mate preferences   ________________._________________________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mark 
one 

DATE COST Description 

 Thursday April 11-
Sunday April 14 
Check in: 2:30PM 

$150.00 Member 
$160.00 Nonmember 

Includes: Chair, lodging plus 
Thursday- Dinner 
Friday- Breakfast & Dinner 
Saturday- Breakfast & Dinner 
Sunday- Breakfast 

 Friday, April 12- 
Sunday April 14 
Check in: 9:00 a.m. 

$115.00 Member 
$125.00 Nonmember 

Includes: Chair, lodging plus 
Friday- Dinner 
Saturday- Breakfast & Dinner 
Sunday; Breakfast 

    
• We had to sign a contract with Bear Lake this year guaranteeing 25 minimum people attending. 
Refund Policy: According to Bear Lake policy, once a reservation is made, you have made a 
commitment to attend. If you do not attend, you are still responsible for the cost unless you 
find a substitute. Final payment must be made by March 21, 2024. Our final count to the camp 
must be given by March 23 in order for them to order food. 
Give registration form with check payable to CAMEO Quilters Guild to Sharon Cratsenburg or 
mail to: Sharon Cratsenburg 275 Benjamin St. Romeo, MI 48065 
 

(For Committee Use Only) 
Payment 
Type 

Date Check # Amount Payment 
Type 

Date Check # Amount 

 
 

       

 


